

Sunshine Disposal & Recycling

June 17, 2009

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-4720

Dear Mr. Danner:

Enclosed is a new proposed Tariff No. 7 to replace Tariff No. 6 for Torre Refuse & Recycling d/b/a Sunshine Disposal & Recycling (G-260) in Stevens County and northwest Spokane County. The purpose of this filing is to increase refuse rates due to increase disposal and operating costs. This filing also implements one rate schedule for the entire tariff.

If approved, these proposed rates will generate approximately \$463,000 annually or about 24.9%

As required by WAC 480-07-520, the following information is also enclosed:

- 1) A copy of the tip fee notice and related Resolution from Stevens County
- 2) Financial work papers in support of this filing. Electronic work papers in accordance with WAC 480-07-140(6) have been provided to WUTC staff. A paper copy of the pro forma income statement is included with the filing.
- 3) No annual report to shareholders has been prepared as described in WAC 480-07-520(5).

A copy of this notice has been provided to the chair of the county commission of Stevens and Spokane Counties.

The following disclosures are made in the above named Docket in order to comply with WAC 480-07-520(4)(j).

Torre Refuse and Recycling, LLC (TRR) entered into an agreement with Torre Family, LLC (TFL) in 2003 for the purpose of leasing property that is used for storage of trucks and equipment. The property is located on N. University Road in Spokane. TFL is 100% owned by Michael and Sara Torre who are shareholders in TRR. Rent is paid annually to TRR in the amount of \$10,000. Financial information relating to this

transaction has been provided to staff. Income statements and balance sheets for TFL do not exist due to the fact that its only asset is this property.

TRR shares administrative costs with related companies Ada-Lin Disposal, LLC, Sunshine Disposal, LLC, and Sunshine Recyclers, LLC. Financial Statements and detailed allocation procedures for these entities are included in work papers provided to staff.

We request treatment under RCW 81.77.160(2) should the Commission suspends this filing.

If I can be of any further assistance, please contact me at 509-252-9060 x217 or 509-252-9068 (fax) or at iohnl@sunshinedisposal.com.

Respectfully

John Lloyd

Chief Financial Officer